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No. BVP / 05 / 2022 23" May, 2022

To
PCOM — CCG
GM (E) - CCG

Sub.:- Incorrect suitability list for promotion to the post of Sr.GG without correcting

seniority of Goods Guard — BVP Division.

Ref.:- (i) DRM(E)/BVP Ltr No. ET/1030/3/7 Vol.IV (E-167521) ditd 25/01/2022.

(if) WREU/BVP PNM Item No. 134/2021.
(iii) DRM(E)/BVP Ltr No. ET/1026/4 Vol.II dtd 11/1/22.
(iv) Joint representation of GG HQ/BTD dtd 12/01/2022.

In reference to the above subject, the issue for correction in seniority of some GG
raised by WREU vide local PNM item No. 134/2021 but it has been noticed that till date
seniority of GG is not revised as represented by employees along with Union. Further it has
been noticed that without correction of seniority an eligibility list for promotion of Sr.GG for 15
posts issued vide ref. (iii) dtd 11/01/2022, which is totally incorrect. After that WREU objected
against suitability vide letter dtd 11/01/2022. Now reply received from DRM(E) vide above
referred letter (i) dated 25/01/2022 is still not correct. This issue was personally discussed
with Personnel Official by DS-BVP but the seniority list is not corrected as per IREM provision.
The para wise detail of case is as under,

(i) 13 Guards selected through Ranker Quota and their panel was approved by CA

(i.e. ADRM) vide ET/1025/3/ Vol-V dtd 27/11/2017. (Copy enclosed in
Annexure- A)

(i) 04 Guards selected through RRB/GDCE and posted at BTD vide ET/143/2018

dtd 23/04/2018. (Copy enclosed in Annexure-B)

(iii) 03 Guards selected through RRB/ADI (DR) and posted at BTD vide O O No.

ET/198/2018 dtd 25/05/2018. (Copy enclosed in Annexure-C)

The details of promoted/recruited Goods Guard through various modes also enclosed

for your ready reference and determining correct seniority as per IREM para 302.

Seniority assigned by Divisional administration to all above 20 staff prima facie seen
wrong and necessary correction required with linking of instructions for assigning seniority as
per IREM para 302 and MC-34.

Operating official also agree with the views of Union. It has been also learned that last
seniority issued in year 2018 vide ET/ 1030/3/7 Vol.-1V dtd 20/6/2018 is correct but this time
seniority prepared only linking the date of resumption which is not correct.

It is therefore requested to examine this case at HQ level and till the correct seniority
as per IREM para 302 and MC-34 is issued, incorrect promotion order issued by DRM-BVP
should be held up.

You are requested to advise DRM — BVP accordingly.
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